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Angelus Letter

4 April 2020

SATURDAY of the FIFTH WEEK OF LENT

Dear Parish Family,

Here is a quick reminder about this weekend’s Mass: It is Palm Sunday or Passion Sunday.  Live-streamed Mass from St. Sebastian will be at 9AM.  To help you articipate, a worship aid is available on our website https://www.stsebastian.org/news/palm-sunday-worship-aid.  Fr. Simone will be having a second Mass at 11AM but only the homily will be live-streamed so look for that about quarter past the hour.  Here is the address at which you may watch: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0FM4PBnZG--2iVayQrFQ9w?app=desktop
Blessed palms will be available on Sunday from 10AM to 5PM and on Monday from 9AM to noon.  Here is a review from yesterday’s letter concerning the distribution of palms:

“Please be assured that every reasonable precaution is being taken and is in compliance with the Diocese of Cleveland and the CDC.  There will be three tables spread well apart in the parking lot.  Only a limited number of branches will be put out at a time.  The branches will be handled by persons wearing plastic gloves.  They will be available over two days so that it will not be necessary for anyone to come rushing at any particular time.  And remember to please use social distancing and refrain from picking up your palms if you are ill.  I imagine that there will be some left over after all is said and done and you can always pick them up later.”

CHALK IT UP TO GOOD WORKS

If you happen to be among those who walk or ride your bike around the St. Sebastian campus, make sure that you go through our church parking lot.  Some of our young adults (practicing social distancing) drew some pretty amazing chalk pictures to inspire you and lift your spirits.  For those who will not be able to see them before it rains or they are driven on too much, you can find pictures of them on my Facebook page.

OFFICE CLOSED TODAY

The parish offices are closed today but the messages are regularly checked.  The offices will reopen on Monday.  No Angelus Letter on Sunday.

ORDER EASTER FLOWERS AND HELP ST. SEBASTIAN PARISH
The company that supplies our church with flowers has a glut of inventory this year and so St. Sebastian has teamed up with this local business to find a safe way for you to purchase some Easter flowers for your home (or business), help out a local business and help support your parish.  Half of the profits from this venture will go to St. Sebastian Parish.

HERE IS WHAT IS AVAILABLE:
Lilies - $5

Tulips - $5

Daffodils - $5

Martha Washington - $5

Hyacinths - $5 (white, pink or blue)

Double Lilies - $10

Hydrangeas - $10 (white, pink or blue)

$5 plants are 6” pots - $10 plants are 8”

HOW TO PLACE YOUR ORDER:
· When you know what you want, please call (440) 319-7777 to place your order.  You may also email Michaela at michaelanhawkins1@gmail.com with your questions.  (You might recognize her from 9AM Sunday Mass with her tall husband with a great beard.)

· Remember your order number and write it largely and clearly on a piece of paper that can be seen at a distance.
HOW TO PAY FOR YOUR ORDER:
Have your credit card ready when you call

-OR-

Place your check or EXACT AMOUNT of cash in the trunk of your car in an envelope with your name on it.  No change will be given.
HOW, WHEN AND WHERE TO PICK UP YOUR FLOWERS
· Pull up to the Uncle John’s Plant Farm Truck in the brick parking lot on Tuesday or Wednesday of this week (April 7th & 8th) between the hours of 5PM and 7PM.

· DO NOT GET OUT OF YOUR CAR OR ROLL DOWN THE WINDOW but place the paper with your order number that you made (or your name) in the window of your car and pop your trunk (where your payment should be if you have not already paid by credit card.)

· Your order will be placed in your trunk and closed completing the transaction.

· If there is a difficulty with your order, please call the same number you used to place your order.

Here is their website: https://unclejohnsplants.com
SOME UPCOMING EVENTS

ADORATION & NIGHT PRAYER:  There will be a virtual Holy Hour on Monday night at 7PM with Night Prayer.  If you have downloaded the free app IBreviary.com, you can find the prayers for night prayer there.
THEOLOGY ON THE ROCKS:  Fr. Pfeiffer will be the speaker at a virtual Theology on the Rocks, that will be live-streamed at 7PM on Monday, April 20th.  
JULIE BILLIART, AKRON NEWS

There’s good news and sad news today.  The good news is that Julie Billiart, Akron continues to grow stronger every day.  Enrollment is looking great for next year and the school is gaining a great reputation and doing wonderful things.  It is truly a blessing to have this school in West Akron and so close to our parish.

The sad news is that, with its quick growth and not having the capitol to expand they are in need of space.  So we have been informed that the chapel is going to be turned into a multi-purpose room.  There will still be some pews left toward the sanctuary area to hold the student body, but the rest of the room will be put to other use.  This also means that the Blessed Sacrament will no longer be able to be reposed at the school.

Having the chapel available was a great boon for us when we needed it!  It saw us through the restoration of our church, held our overflow from the Christmas Eve Mass, was our destination for Corpus Christi processions, a location for retreats and even some weddings and baptisms.  I will remember to chapel fondly and I thank the people at Julie Billiart, Akron for their generosity in allowing the parish to make such extensive use of their space.  

Fr. Simone and I will continue to bring the sacraments to the student body and our schools will continue to mutually enrich each other.  Already we have made plans to make more extensive use of Zwisler Hall for those times when we would have asked to use the JBA chapel.  Please keep Julie Billiart School, Akron in your prayers.  Thank you JBA for all that you do!

FINAL NOTICE ON PHONE CALLS

As far as we know, we have completed contacting everyone in the parish and updating our census.  If you have not received a phone call (or a message) that means we either don’t have your current contact information or you are not registered.  Please call Cathy Sivec in the parish front office if you have not been contacted at (330) 836-2233 or church@stsebastian.org.  

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL

On Thursday, I told you I would provide you more information concerning the virtual Parish Finance Council meeting.  The purpose of the meeting was to get a handle on how the parish was doing, assess our needs, and set a course for weathering this unexpected storm.

I want to share with you our stated goal, which is to cut down on expenses and to curb spending so that we can be sure meet future obligations.  Your parish is healthy today thanks to your continued tithing as well as an increase in the number of parishioners opting to take advantage of the on-line giving, plus the gifts and donations received by the parish that were either earlier than usual or donated as a special one time gift. We understand that, particularly these wonderful gifts, are indeed one-time events that need to last us, in some cases, for the rest of the unspecified time of “Stay at Home” and in other cases, the rest of our fiscal year.  

We are fortunate to have Mike Zimmerman on board as our new facilities manager.  Already he has found ways to help us make due with (comparatively) inexpensive but temporary repairs to equipment that would normally be earmarked for replacing.  He has also refocused the work of his crew so that they remain busy.

One of those tasks is preparing the classrooms for renovations.  We have funds that have been donated to the parish primarily through our Spectacular fundraiser.  Where some might think it wise to hold on to these funds for other emergency purposes, that would be illegal.  The funds were donated for the specified purpose of classroom renovations and to use them for any other reason constitutes a serious violation of the law.  

To do the complete renovation of the classrooms that we had intended to do would have involved dipping onto parish savings.  So what we have decided to do is cut back on the extent of the renovations planned for the time being and only go forward with those aspects that can be covered by the restricted funds.  If you would like more information on this, please contact Milissa Smith our parish business manager by calling (330) 836-2233.

I have been asked to restate how those, who do not wish to change over to giving online, could still turn in their envelopes.  Checks may be mailed to the parish at 476 Mull Avenue, Akron, Ohio 44320 or envelopes may be turned in to the rectory office during office hours Monday through Friday.  There is also a small “Key Drop” slot located just to the right of the rectory front door at the bottom of the steps that has been in use for those who wish to donate after hours or who wish to strictly observe social distancing.  

SCHOOL NEWS

I grew up in a time when it was much more common to have a stay at home mom.  Not that my mother had lots of time on her hands.  She volunteered quite a bit, for example, at the school or the food pantry and our home parish.  But if I was sick, these were things she could easily pull out of to tend the home fires as it were.  

Today it is more typical that both parents work and have full days with many more pressing obligations.  Then, out of nowhere, the additional task of caring for and playing a more vital role in the education of your children has suddenly made its appearance.  Then, after the initial shock of this transition, is the realization that this is going to continue for some indefinite spell.  I just want you to know that I and those who work at the school are cognizant of these struggles.

It might be easy to assume that this is an easy time for Mr. Rohr and our faculty with the student body at home, but it is anything but.  Their hours and workload has greatly increased.  Thrown out are their plans for the year and an entirely new way of teaching must be developed.  They are employing techniques of crisis teaching, for which they were not trained in college but must learn through distance learning even as they continue to find creative ways to teach!  Please keep our faculty in your prayers.  We have amazing and talented teachers who have been achieving outstanding results in the education of our children.  Thank you St. Sebastian faculty!

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

These are the names that we received who gave permission to publicly list them in this letter as persons needing your prayers.  They are not all of the sick of the parish (some did not want their names mentioned) and it should not be assumed that any one of them have COVID-19.  Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers.

Tim and Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Pamela Oliver, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, Colleen Trhlik, Don, Jill, Mark.

God bless,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

NEW PRAYER
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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




